
QUINCY AMERICAN LEGION GUN CLUB

Minutes

April 1, 2019


Prior to our meeting tonight, there was a 4-H presentation by Ken Foley, a 10 year old 4th grader.  Ken has been in 4-H for 3 years and is currently in the Archery division of the Quincy Sportsman’s 4-H Club.  Ken’s project for the fair this year is chickens and his presentation this evening is about “Eggs”.

The regular Gun Club meeting was called to order at 7:08pm.  Those in attendance were Ken Shields, Elmer & Joe Johnston, Kent Bacon, Diane & Larry Weil, Dave Bonfantini, Aaron & Jacki Harwood and Ken Foley, Jen Snyder, Charlie Colleary, and Devin Howe.


The minutes from the March meeting were read and approved.  The treasurer reported a checking account balance of $5,765.74, savings account balance of $14,015.58 for a total bank balance of $19,781.32.
OLD BUSINESS:


Ken reported that the NRA has approved our grant application for funds to repair the roof on the club house.  Ken asked that Larry contact the firm that has contracted to do the work on the roof.  Larry told Ken that he would prefer to get the preparation work done on the roof before he contacts them.  The screws/nails holding the roofing need to be secured down before the coating can be applied.


Ken hasn’t been able to schedule a day to go to Post Falls to meet with the firm that has the “lift” gate that we are interested in for our entry and may not be able to make the trip until sometime in May.


Diane contacted our insurance company regarding the possibility of the local Pyrotec Club moving their storage container to the Gun Club premises.  Due to the contents of the trailer, our insurance carrier declined.  If the trailer were to be put on the Gun Club property, we would have to seek other options for our insurance coverage.  Kent Bacon, member of the Pyrotec club was informed of the decision to not allow the container at the Gun Club.


Diane was asked to check on the possibility of donors of the Gun Club being able to claim their donations as a tax deduction.  Initially, the IRS in Feb, 2002 stated that since our Club is a Section 501(c)(7) tax exempt organization donations were not allowed as tax deductible.  As of Jun 14, 2018, the IRS states that:  ”A social club must be organized for pleasure, recreation, and other similar purposes.  A club will not be recognized as tax exempt if it’s charter, by laws, or other governing instrument, or any written policy provides for discrimination against any person based on race, color, or religion.  Whether an organization’s purposes are consistent with exemption under section 501(c)(7) is generally determined based on its organizing documents.  After reviewing the By-Laws for our Club, there is no discriminator language in them.  I have not contacted an accountant regarding this information.

Regarding the RSO class that Devin Howe is conducting Saturday, April 27th, Dave Bonfantini was asked if he would consider attending the class and he agreed.  Larry Weil made a motion that the Gun Club have Dave Bonfantini take the class and that the Gun Club would pay the fee for him to attend.  The motion was 2nd by Elmer Johnston, the motion passed unanimously.  Ken said that we need more RSO and encouraged the membership present to consider taking the class.

Ken again talked to those present at the meeting about the need for our Club to have a set of SOP’s and that in the near future, each renewing member and new member would need to read and sign the SOP’s that we can have on file.  He suggested that it might be a good idea for us to get copies of Ephrata’s Sportsmen’s Club and Wenatchee Gun Club’s SOP’s and even those of the NRA to go over to model SOP’s for our Club.

It was mentioned that now might be a good time to get gravel and put it down on the road along the west side of the “long” range.


Now would also be a good time to get to work on repairing/replacing the perimeter fence.  It will take about 125-150 T-posts to get the job accomplished.  A date will be set to fix the fence as soon as we have acquired the posts.

NEW BUSINESS:


Aaron Harwood mentioned potential problems with some of our metal targets.  Some of the targets have been damaged and have dents and holes in them that are causing some wild ricocheting, for instance, the swinging paddles.  Aaron has been hit by ricochets from these targets.  It was suggested that instead of trying to fix the targets, that the targets be replaced.  The targets in both pits 1 & 2 need work.  There were several people that were mentioned that possibly could have the material needed to do new targets.  Aaron, Larry Weil and Dave Bonfantini have volunteered to work together to figure our what needs to be done and what will be needed to get the target work done.


Devin Howe requested the following dates be reserved for his classes and range days if available:  May 25th, June 29th, August 31st, October 12th, November 2nd and December 7th.  All were available and scheduled.

There was no more new business and the meeting was adjourned at 7:55pm.

Respectfully submitted,   
